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                                   CITY OF WALTHAM

                         WALTHAM DISABILITY SERVICES

COMMISSION

119 School Street

Waltham Massachusetts 02451  

                               Minutes of Annual Meeting 

January13, 2012    
The Members of the Disabilities Services Commission met in Regular Session on January 13, 2012 at 119 School Street, Waltham, MA.  The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 8:30 A.M.

Members attending were:  

Present:                                                                          Absent:

Mark A. Johnson                                                            None                                                        

Gerry LeBlanc 

Robert Marcou

Joann Stone 

Pamela Jones                                                                 

Jane Demers

Adam Maher
ANNUAL ELECTION

The Commission reviewed the slate of offices for election for the calendar year 2012. 
Upon a motion by Robert Marcou and second by Joann Stone, it was 

VOTED:     That Mark Johnson serve as Board Chairperson for the 

                    calendar year 2012.

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

Upon a motion by Pamela Jones and second by Jane Demers, it was 

VOTED:     That Robert Marcou serve as Board Vice Chairperson for the 

                    calendar year 2012.

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

Upon a motion by Jane Demers and second by Robert Marcou, it was

VOTED:     That Joann Stone serve as Board Treasurer for the calendar

                    year 2012.

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried
Upon a motion by Adam Maher and second by Joann Stone, it was

VOTED:     That Pamela Jones serve as Board Secretary for the calendar

                    year 2012.

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

MINUTES

The minutes of the Regular Meeting of  November 4, 2011 were reviewed.

Upon a motion by Pamela Jones and second by Joann Stone, it was

VOTED:
The minutes of the Regular Meeting of November 4, 2011          

                        be accepted as presented.

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

FINANCES

Marybeth Duffy, the Director of Waltham’s Council on Aging appeared before the Commission to

request funding for automatic doors for two restrooms at the Senior Center. 
Upon a motion by Robert Marcou and second by Adam Maher, it was  

VOTED:       To fund two automatic door openers for restrooms at the William Stanley 

                     Senior Center at 488 Main Street in an amount not to exceed $5,000.  

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

FIRE DEPARTMENT REQUEST
Deputy Paul Ciccone sent a letter to the Commission requesting funding to purchase two additional Thermal Imagining Cameras for his Department.  These cameras can be essential in locating the elderly, very young and disabled individuals in order to evacuate in the event of a fire. 
Upon a motion by Adam Maher and second by Joann Stone, it was

VOTED:     To fund $18,920 for two Thermal Imaging Cameras and two batteries for the 

                    Waltham Fire Department to aid in the location of disabled, elderly and very 

                     young individuals in the event of  a fire. 

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE

Chairperson, Mark Johnson informed the Commission that a sub-committee would be needed for the 

Commission’s funding of five $1,000 scholarship for Waltham High Seniors that have or had a 

disability during their school years.   
Robert Marcou, Joann Stone, Jane Demers and Adam Maher have all agreed to serve on the Commission’s Scholarship Sub Committee.  
The DSC Chairperson requested the DSC’s meeting location be moved to the Waltham Housing Authority’s Administrative Offices at 110 Pond Street, Waltham MA.

Upon a motion Jerry Leblanc and second by Joann Stone, it was 

VOTED:      That the Disability Services Commission hold their monthly meetings at 110 Pond 

                     Street, Waltham, MA
Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

SCHEDULING OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING  
There being no apparent scheduling conflict with the routine date for the next meeting, the next scheduled Regular Meeting will be held at the Waltham Housing Authority Offices at 110 Pond St., Waltham, MA on February 3, 2012 at 8:30 a.m.

There being no further business rightly before the Board, upon a motion by Jerry LeBlanc and second by Adam Maher, it was unanimously voted to adjourn.

The Chairperson declared the meeting adjourned at 8:55.  

The following documents were available to Commission Members at the meeting of January 13, 2012.   
 The Minutes of the November 4, 2011 meeting 
Request for Funding Letter from Council on Aging Director, Marybeth Duffy.

Request for Funding Letter from Waltham Fire Department Deputy Chief, Paul Ciccone.                       
